

EUC Meeting Minutes
April 26, 2018
7: 30 PM at 5th Ward Athletic Club

Attendees: Devin Bucks, Wendy Bartal, Vik Mongkon, Bret Orwig, Jill Weister, Ben Bashore

The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM by President Vik Mongkon

Treasurers' Report: Previous Balance \$24,032.01. Current Balance \$26,430.01. A motion was made by Bret to approve this report, a second was made by and Devin, and the report was approved.

Old Business: Wendy provided an update on League News.

League news: Heading issues were discussed. U-8, U-10- 8-12

Registrar Report: Devin closed registration. Approximately 28 players didn't pay the registration fee yet. Devin is going to make the coaches aware. In the fall if these kids have not paid, they will not be allowed to register.

With EPYSA Rosters, the limit is 15 players. Some teams have 20 players and not all kids are listed. A suggestion was made by Vik that we talk to the league about this matter.

The credit card system should be working by the fall.

Devin plans to open our registrations for the fall, on Memorial Day weekend.

A motion was made by Devin to increase the registration fee by \$2, a second was made by Wendy and the motion was approved.

New Business:

Bret volunteered to manage the Spirt Wear as our fall fund raiser.

Sub sales were discussed.

Ben suggested using a calendar so that we know what events such as registration, field duties, and fundraisers are coming up.

Ben found some old outdated t-shirts. He asked permission to donate them to Jubilee. Wendy made a motion to approve this with a second by Jill. The motion passed.

Ben also said there is a bin of balls in the shed. He is going to inflate them to see if any of them can be used. He also mentioned we need to purchase more ice packs.

Page 2
EUC Soccer Minutes
April 26, 2018

Bret voiced concern regarding playing the Lebanon Team on Saturday. According to Bret's team the kids complained about the Lebanon team using vulgar words. In addition he told they are posting this information on social media. Conversation followed.

Wendy said a parent approached her about doing spring photos, discussion followed.

Vik said he got an e-mail from Sam Shillabeer of Falcon Futbol (FFC). Sam inquired about recruiting players from the local recreation leagues. FFC had open tryouts. Conversation followed.

U6 issue – Scott Hershey isn't available for team practice/games Monday – Friday. Wendy said do we want to put parameters in place for fall? What's expected? Wendy will prepare a document and share it at the next meeting.

A motion was made by Bret to adjourn the meeting, Devin seconded this motion and the motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 PM.

Respectfully submitted,


Jill Weister
EUC Soccer Secretary

EUC Sign In 4/26/18

Sign In

Name

E-mail

Jill Weister

Jillrbishop@yahoo.com

Bret Orwig

borwig18@gmail.com

Devin Bucks

devinbucks88@yahoo.com